
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

January 25, 2024 
 
 
 

RE:  Proposed Plan to Address Impairment at  
Quivira National Wildlife Refuge  

  Water Right File No(s):  
 
Dear Sir or Madam: 
 
This letter is a follow up to my letters dated April 10, 2023, August 21, 2023, and October 18, 2023, regarding the U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service’s (USFWS) request to secure water pertaining to its Water Right, File No. 7571 (Water Right), for Quivira 
National Wildlife Refuge (Refuge), located in northeastern Stafford County. As we make progress with a workgroup to develop 
alternatives to direct administration, I believe it is important for owners and operators of the affected water rights to know what 
to expect and have the opportunity to plan accordingly.  
 
As mentioned in my previous letter, although the USFWS paused its request for administrative action in 2024 on the 
impairment of its water right, USFWS also submitted a contingent request to secure water beginning January 1, 2025, if 
alternatives are not developed and achieved in a timely manner. The purpose of this letter is to provide advanced notice of our 
proposed plan to administer water rights beginning January 1, 2025, pursuant to K.S.A. 82a-706b, unless adequate progress on 
alternative actions to resolve the impairment is made. THIS IS NOT AN ORDER AND NO ACTION IS REQUIRED AT 
THIS TIME. This notice is part of our attempt to make sure everyone in the area of administration fully understands the 
proposed water right administration and how it would impact them individually if implemented.  
 
Attached to this letter is a detailed description of the administrative plan, with a map of the Rattlesnake Streamflow Response 
Regions and the Quivira Impairment Administration Tiers. Also included is a table of preliminary allocations that have been 
determined for the water right(s) you own or control with a reference guide to explain the information in the allocation tables 
more fully. The enclosed allocation summaries are subject to change.  
 
Please check our web site often for additional information. Updates will continue to be posted at agriculture.ks.gov/quivira.  
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Earl D. Lewis Jr., P.E.  
Chief Engineer  
Division of Water Resources  

 
Enclosures: KDA-DWR Proposed Plan to Address the Impairment of Water Right File No. 7,571 

Quivira Impairment Administration Tier Map 
Summary of Water Right Allocations  
Guide to the Summary of Water Right Allocations  

 
cc: Big Bend GMD No. 5 

Mike Beam, Secretary of Agriculture 
Jeff Lanterman, KDA-DWR Stafford Field Office Water Commissioner  

 












